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Subject: Webinar Announcement: August 23rd Faith-Related Dementia Programs

Dear ADSSP and ADI-SSS Grantees and Collaborative Partners,

Registration is now open for the National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center Technical Assistance
(TA) webinar on Tuesday, August 23rd from 3:00-4:00 pm ET. Please use the following link to register for the
webinar: https://nadrc.adobeconnect.com/e4spd1xqour/event/registration.html . Detailed registration
instructions are below. Please register at your earliest convenience since registration tends to reach capacity
prior to the week of the event.

The National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center will present the webinar— Examples of Developing
and Implementing Faith-Related Dementia Programs —on August 23, 2016. Participants who attend this
webinar will learn about two faith-related programs for people with dementia and their caregivers—
Alzheimer's Orange County Interfaith Outreach Program in Orange County, California and the Respite Ministry 
in Montgomery, Alabama.

The presenters for this webinar are Patty Mouton and Daphne Johnston. Their bios appear below.

Please note: The webinar will occur from 3:00-4:00 p.m. ET.

Presenter Bios:
Patty Barnett Mouton has served as the Vice President of Outreach & Advocacy for Alzheimer's Orange
County since 2005. She manages clinical outreach and education for physicians, nurses, social workers and
other health care providers, as well as the Advocacy and Public Policy activities at the local, state and federal 
levels. She is active in the Orange County Aging Services Collaborative and the Orange County Healthy Aging 
Initiative committee. Patty has served as co-chair of the Orange County Advance Care Planning Partners since 
2010 and manages the Orange County Advance Care Planning Initiative. Ms. Mouton also currently facilitates 
Alzheimer's caregiver support groups at Our Lady Queen of Angels Church and St. Timothy Church. Ms.
Mouton holds a BS in Human Services, a certificate in Fundamentals of Gerontology from USC, and a
certificate in Palliative Care Chaplaincy from CSU San Marcos.

Daphne Johnston has been involved in senior administration for 15 years and currently leads the Respite
Ministry in Montgomery, Alabama. The Respite Ministry serves over 200 people with Alzheimer's disease and 
dementia and includes 120 dementia trained volunteers from eight different churches and two synagogues. 
Ms. Johnston's volunteer model of care has drawn the attention of the University of Alabama's School of
Medicine as they work to partner with other volunteer programs around the southeast United States. Ms.
Johnston is an advocate for those living with memory loss and has made it her personal mission to help
families, clergy and professionals better understand that trained volunteers can be the heart of community
Alzheimer's programs. Ms. Johnston holds a bachelor's degree in sociology from Lagrange College and
received her MA in Gerontology and Public Administration from the University of West Georgia.

If you have general questions about the webinar, please contact Sari Shuman at sshuman@rti.org.

If you have technical questions, please contact Shane Hamstra at shamstra@rti.org.
We hope you will join us for this informative webinar. The webinar will be recorded for those who are unable 
to attend.
These Technical Assistance Webinars are used to provide helpful, current and applicable information for
grantees and partners of ADSSP and ADI-SSS projects.
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Please use the following instructions to guide your participation in the August 23, 2016 TA webinar.
1. In order to participate in the webinar, you need to register using the following link: https://nadrc. 

adobeconnect.com/e4spd1xqour/event/registration.html

a. After registering, you will receive a confirmation email that includes the link you will need to enter the 
webinar on August 23rd.

b. The webinar will be broadcast via Adobe Acrobat Connect Pro. Adobe Connect requires the flash player 
and a high speed internet connection is recommended. Please visit the website here to test your system 
to ensure you are able to log on successfully to the event. Please check your computer prior to the webinar.

2. On the day of the webinar:
a. Enter the webinar using Internet Explorer or Firefox. These 2 programs are optimal for the webinar 
system we are using—Adobe Connect.

b. Log in 5 minutes prior to the event to ensure we can start on time. You will need to enter the email 
address used during the registration process to enter the webinar.

3. Audio for the event will be broadcast from your computer speakers. Plan to use the webinar to view the
presentation and ask questions through the chat feature. If you do not have speakers on your computer or
you need to attend solely by phone and do not have access to a computer, please contact Sari Shuman for
further instructions on how to participate. Sari can be reached at sshuman@rti.org or 919-248-8506.
4. If you have technical questions prior to or on the day of the webinar, please contact Shane Hamstra
at shamstra@rti.org.
We look forward to your participation.
Sincerely,

National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center

https://nadrc
https://nadrc.adobeconnect.com/e4spd1xqour/event/registration.html
https://nadrc.adobeconnect.com/e4spd1xqour/event/registration.html
https://rti.connectsolutions.com/common/help/en/support/meeting_test.htm
mailto:sshuman@rti.org
mailto:shamstra@rti.org

